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From: Guy Coulson
Sent: 27 August 2021 22:44 
To: Helen Stephenson 
Subject: Re: FW: FW: ADDITIONAL INFO TO ACTION ‐ NYM/2021/0482/FL 

Please see details of lighting acquired for fitting if suitable and will be fitted with low wattage led bulbs 
These are if original and antique lamps are not suitable even though siting of shepherds hut is adjusted to built 
up area with lots of external lighting 
And next to A road with very heavy nite time traffic and lots of light 
Guy 

On Fri, 27 Aug 2021, 09:54 Helen Stephenson,  wrote: 

Dear Mr Coulson 

Thank you for your e-mail and additional information, I will update the file today. 

Although the lighting sounds much improved, I really wouldn’t recommend installing anything prior to 
submitting the details for approval. If you have brochure details, Officers can consider the details and provide 
you with further advice. 

Kind regards 

H. Stephenson 

Mrs Helen Stephenson 

Planning Officer, Development Management  

North York Moors National Park Authority 

The Old Vicarage, Bondgate, Helmsley, YORK, YO62 5BP 

www.northyorkmoors.org.uk 

Tel: 01439 772700   

Direct Dial: 01439 772527 

E-mail: planning@northyorkmoors.org.uk   

Normal Working Hours: Tue to Fri  -  9am to 5pm 
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From: Guy Coulson [mailto:
Sent: 26 August 2021 21:00 
To: Helen Stephenson 
Subject: Re: FW: ADDITIONAL INFO TO ACTION ‐ NYM/2021/0482/FL 

 Hello please note block plan of driveway inc guest parking area  in green showing proximity to house and 
stable block. 

A very large turning and parking area. 

I will be fitting new lights to the shepherds hut this weekend and will send details as soon as complete, 

These are Matt black conical fittings which only emit downwards light as do external lighting on rear of stable 
block to illuminate footpath to access toilet. 

Guests will be provided with a dimmable lantern which is rechargeable so not contributing to any spent 
batteries . 

I will send photos once lighting is fitted 

I hope this is ok 

Many thanks 

Guy  

Very many thanks 

Guy 

On Thu, 12 Aug 2021, 16:01 Helen Stephenson, > wrote: 

Dear Mr Coulson 

Thank you very much for your prompt response to my letter yesterday. I note your comments in relation to 
the original design of the coach lights and the existing lighting issues in the vicinity.  

In response, I would advise that the Authority has little control over existing lighting but since the designation 
of the area as an International Dark Sky Reserve in December 2020 the Authority has sought to improve the 
quality of proposed lighting and also worked with residents and businesses to improve existing lighting which 
is considered harmful. It is certainly not desirable to contribute further to existing problems and a greater 
level of control has been possible since the adoption of the new Local Plan which contains a specific 
planning policy relating to dark night skies, aiming to maintain and where possible enhance the darkness of 
our skies at night.  

In view of the above, I would recommend that you give consideration to alternative lighting for the shepherd’s 
hut or to investigate other ways to modify the existing original lamps to be more compliant with the policy 
requirements.  

Alternatively, if you would prefer to retain the lighting as proposed for Member’s consideration, please advise 
and I will ensure the justification you have provided is included in the report.  
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Having regard to other matters, I would be grateful to receive a copy of the proposed parking plan as 
requested in my letter.  

Finally, I note your desire to speak at the meeting however, the booking facility is not yet open. You will 
receive further correspondence from the Planning Administration Team on 20 August 2021 which will 
provide further information about the Committee process and details of how to book a public speaking place. 

I trust the above is of assistance to you and look forward to hearing from you further in due course. 

Yours sincerely 

H. Stephenson 

  

Mrs Helen Stephenson 

Planning Officer, Development Management  

  

North York Moors National Park Authority 

The Old Vicarage, Bondgate, Helmsley, YORK, YO62 5BP 

www.northyorkmoors.org.uk 

  

Tel: 01439 772700   

Direct Dial: 01439 772527 

E-mail: planning@northyorkmoors.org.uk   

Normal Working Hours: Tue to Fri  -  9am to 5pm 

------------------- 

From: Guy Coulson    
Sent: 12 August 2021 15:21 
To: Planning   
Subject: Re: NYM/2021/0482/FL 

Also with siting of shepherds hut, this is adjacent to a housing estate all with outside lighting. 

Thank you 

Take care 

Guy 

Guy Coulson 

On Wed, 11 Aug 2021, 18:02 Guy Coulson, > wrote: 

Hello many thanks for your email 
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I note remarks about lighting on shepherds hut, these are original brass coach lights in keeping with the 
shepherds hut 

And I would draw your attention to other excess lighting in this area especially with car wash opposite 
proposed development where very bright floodlights are on all nite every nite. 

And excessive noise every night. 

But I will address this if necessary. 

With regards to your planning committee meeting on September 2nd 

I would like to speak on this 

Thank you  

Guy 

On Wed, 11 Aug 2021, 17:46 , <planning@northyorkmoors.org.uk> wrote: 

Reference: NYM/2021/0482/FL. 

The North York Moors National Park Authority Planning Service welcomes public engagement in all aspects of 
its work. You have received this email in relation to a current planning matter. The attached correspondence 
contains important information which you are advised to retain for your records. If you have any queries, please 
do not hesitate to contact us. When replying it's best to quote our reference number, which is included in the 
attached letter. 

The Authority is following Government advice concerning Covid-19 as such our working arrangements may 
change. We will ensure our letters and website are updated as and when required in order to provide our 
customers with the most up to date information. 

Kind regards 

Chris France 
Chris France 
Director of Planning 
North York Moors National Park Authority 
The Old Vicarage 
Bondgate 
Helmsley, York YO62 5BP  
Tel: 01439 772700  
www.northyorkmoors.org.uk 
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